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Thank you Mr. Vice-President, the Philippines warmly welcomes the delegation of Papua New Guinea to the 2nd cycle of the Universal Periodic Review (UPR) process. We thank them for the presentation of their national report.
The Philippines notes the efforts made by the government since the first UPR process, including the enactment of the Juvenile Justice Act of 2014, which established a juvenile justice system focusing on restorative justice as an alternative to imprisonment, rehabilitation, fast-tracking of juveniles’ cases and monitoring of conditions in places of juvenile detention.
Our delegation also notes as a positive step the enactment of the Child Protection Act of 2015 which aims to strengthen child protection, including from discrimination, and provides that the interest of the child is paramount in all actions and decisions concerning the child.

Our delegation further agrees with the need for a legislation to be adopted to establish a National Human Rights Commission that is in conformity with the Paris principles and that sufficient resources be allocated to ensure that the commission function independently and in accordance with international standards. 
Mr. President, the Philippines makes the following recommendations, for consideration:
1. Consider ratifying ICRMW, ILO Convention and CEDAW;
 
2. Step up the process of establishment of the country’s national human rights institution that is compliant with the Paris Principles; and
3. Step up efforts towards abolition of death penalty.
 
Finally, Mr. Vice-President, we wish Papua New Guinea a successful review. I, Thank you.
